
1ST SUNDAY OF LENT                                                                       MARCH 10, 2019  

St. Maryõs      

From The Desk of The Pastor 

PO BOX 278 Å 607 MAPLE AVE. Å WAVERLY, MN 55390 

PARISH OFFICE  
Monday-Thursday ....... 8:30 am-2:00 pm 
Friday................................................ Closed 
Phone ................................... 763-658-4319 
Fax ........................................ 763-658-3519 
Email:  stmaryswaverly@gmail.com 
www. stmarys-waverly.net 

 
STAFF 

Pastor  
    Father Kenneth OõHotto......................... ext. 22 
   After hours Pastoral Emergency  ........... ext. 23 
Parish Secretary/Administrator 
    Mary Pettit ....................................... ext. 21 
Bulletin Editor, Office Assistant 
    Barb Spike ....................................................... ext. 32 
Bulletin Deadline: Monday at Noon 
Email:  stmaryswaverly@gmail.com 
Pastoral Ministry  
    Carol Tuchtenhagen .................................. ext. 30 
Director of Religious Education 
     Mary Hagar ................................................... ext. 31 
Director of Music 
     Belinda Larson 
Maintenance 
    Tim LePage  
Adoration Info  .......................................... ext. 50 
   Monday 8:45 am thru Friday 9:00 am 

 DAILY MASS (subject to change) 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 8:00 am 
Thursday ........................................ 5:30 pm 
Friday.............................................. 8:00 am 
First Saturday of Month ............ 8:00 am 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Thursday .......................... 5:00 to 5:20 pm 
First Friday of Month .... 7:30 to 7:50 am 
Saturday ........................... 3:30 to 4:30 pm 
Sunday Masses: 
Saturday ......................................... 5:00 pm 
Sunday ............................. 8:00 & 10:30 am 
 

Marriage:  Contact the parish office, 
ext. 21, six months to one year in 
advance to arrange marriages.  No 
weddings during the Lenten Season.  
 

Baptism: Contact the parish office, ext. 
32, to schedule a baptism.  Baptisms 
are celebrated the 1st and 3rd weekends 
of the month.  Baptism class is required 
for first time parents.  

Dear Parishioners: 
 
When we think about Lent, usually what first comes to mind is giv-
ing up things as a part of self-denial. We may give up alcohol, so-
da/pop, ice cream, chocolate/candy, popcorn, etc.  We give up 
things to make a sacrifice for our sins, remembering the Lord made 
the ultimate sacrifice to free us from sin (& death) once and for all!  
 
Iôm sure giving up things and making a sacrifice (also called pen-
ance) pleases our Lord, but maybe it would please Him even more 
if we gave up some bad habits. Here are some things to give up: an-
ger, negativity, pessimism, complaining, making excuses, swear-
ing, arguing, criticism, cynicism, viewing pornography, etc. Giving 
up bad habits would help us to grow in holiness by overcoming our 
sins.  
 
Now, just like when we give up alcohol, soda/pop, etc., we need to 
be strong and determined to give up these things. So, too, we need 
to be strong and determined in giving up bad habits. At times we 
become weak in giving up food and drink. So too at times, we may 
become weak in giving up bad habits. But we need to get right back 
at making a sacrifice! 
 
When all is said and done, we need Godôs help to be successful. 
We have to allow His grace to work through us! 
 
Yes, it is good to give up food and drink during Lent as a sacrifice 
or penance; but it is even better to give up bad habits and overcome 
sins as we try to grow in holiness. 
 
May God bless our Lenten  
Journey! 
 
Father Ken OôHotto   
Your Pastor and Spiritual Father 
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OUR LADY OF GRACE   
Adoration News 

Y  Y  Y  Y  Y  Y  Y  Y  
 
 In a short time Lent will begin.  If added prayer is on your 
Lenten resolution list consider spending an hour with out Lord 
at Eucharistic adoration.  Find a time that works in your sched-
ule or consider being a sub as our chapel is in need of a few 
subs to cover for those taking their 'winter break' to some place 
warmer.    Presently the open hours are Monday 3 p.m. and 
Thursday 11 a.m. Any questions give Renee 952-212-3149 or 
Gloria 612-618-2755 a call. 
 

Weather Reminder 
     If the weather is looking questionable and you are wonder-
ing if the chapel will be closed? Call the Adoration Chapel at 
(763) 658-4319, Ext 50. The recorded message will inform you 
if the chapel has closed and when it will be reopening. You 
may check this recording as often as necessary.  
      If the chapel is open and you feel the roads are too danger-
ous for you to drive, call Jim Gallagher at (952) 237-6569 for a 
ride. 

Upcoming youth events:   
Grades 6th-12th.  Deb:  763-228-1644. 
 
Thanks to the kids that helped out at the 
table affair  on Saturday night.  You did a 
fabulous job!! 

 
April: Meeting is pending 

Free Subscription  
Would you like to receive a free subscription to the Cath-
olic Spirit?  If so, please contact the parish office at 763-
658-4319 ext. 21 to be added to the mailing list.  Are you 
receiving it and wish to be remove from the list?  Call and 
let Mary know. 

POPEõS PRAYER INTENTIONS for March 
Evangelization: That Christian communities, especially 
those who are persecuted, feel that they are close to Christ and 
have their rights respected. 

Palm Branches 
From now till Easter Weekend, you are wel-
come to bring in your old palm branches and 
leave them in the designated box in the Gath-
ering Space.  This is an opportune time to 
dispose of your old blessed palms.  

 Northwest Deanery Day of Prayer 
All women of the Parish are invited to a Northwest Deanery 
Council of Catholic Women Lenten Day of Prayer at Christ the 
King Retreat Center in Buffalo, MN on Thursday, March 28, 
2019. The day begins with registration at 9:00 AM, followed 
by conferences, lunch, confessions & Mass closing at 3:00 PM. 
The topic for the day will be ñBe Patient In Afflictionò. The 
cost for the retreat is $35 payable at the door. Call Nancy at the 
Kingôs House at 763-682-1394 by March 18 to make a reserva-
tion. 

Congratulations to our February Altar Server win-
ners Emily DeWolfe, Patrick Duske and Henry 
Fisher. Thank you for your service!  

Rite of Enrollment 
Confirmation  
Class of 2020 
March 9, 2019 

Isaac Busse   
Abby DeWolfe 
Nick Hanson 
Elsie Hoard   
Trevor Karels  
Ezekiel Karels 
Elle Kirkendall 
Alison Kowalke 
Evelyn OôBrien 
Carolyn Remer 
Zoe Verhey 

Winterblast  
All are welcome to our All You Can Eat Fish Fry Dinner 
serving from 4:00 ï 7:30 pm. Mark your calendars for our 
Winterblast Fish Fry and Bingo event on Friday, March 
15! The event will be held from 4 ï 10 pm in the St. Jo-
seph Education Center, 41 E First St, Waconia. Fish Fry 
serving 4 - 7:30 pm. Regular Bingo begins at 6:00 pm, 
Super Bingo at 8:00 pm. There will also be a Cash Raffle 
with a $2,500 grand prize to be drawn at 9:00 pm. Beer 
and Concessions available. Contact Info: 952-442-2384 
or www.stjosephwaconia.org. Take out is available at all 
Fish Fry Dinners. Bring in this announcement for $1 off 
each Adult Fish Fry Ticket purchased. 
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KC News 
March 10: 9:15 am Meeting 
March 24: 8:00-11:00 am Pancake Breakfast 

Encounter Lent Journey 
Join our school communityðand more 
than 14,000 Catholic communities 
across the United Statesðin a life-

changing Lenten journey of encounter with CRS Rice Bowl. 
Pick up your familyôs CRS Rice Bowl in back of Church. 
During the 40 days of Lent, as companions on the journey, 
we will encounter our neighbor.  

St. Maryõs  Lenten Penance Service 
Monday, March 26th at 7:00 p.m. 

 
Area Lenten Reconciliation 

March 10, 9:00 am - St. Mary of Czestochowa, Delano 
March 17, 11:00 am - St. Boniface, St. Bonifacius 
April 4, 6:30 pm - Our Lady of the Lake, Mound  
April 7, 3:00 pmðImmaculate Conception, Watertown 
April 10, 6:30 - 8:30 pm - St. Hubert, Chanhassen 
April 14, 4:30 pm ï St. Joseph, Waconia 

Stations of the Cross 
Due to the move from the Church to the Parish 
Hall and due to the fact we can not hang the 
Stations of the Cross on the walls of the Parish 
Hall, I will lead Stations of the Cross, without 
servers on Fridays at 4:30 pm. Soup supper 
will follow (except the 1st Friday of Lent be-

cause of the Lions Club  Fish Fry). There is a picture of 
each station in the Station of The Cross booklets. There 
will be no evening Stations of the Cross or Benediction due 
to the poor attendance in the past. The only Stations will be 
at 4:30 pm on Fridays of Lent.  Fr. OôHotto 

Five Lenten Soup Suppers  
Friday during Lent (March 15, 22 & 29, 
and April 5 & 12) join your fellow parish-
ioners for soup.  There will be 2 kinds of 
soup, bread, crackers, milk or coffee and 
dessert.  We start serving at 5:00 pm and 

will end by 6:30 pm. You can also attend Stations of the 
Cross before supper. Please feel free to bring the whole 
family for a delicious meal, friendly conversations and 
relaxing atmosphere where you donôt have to cook. There 
is a food sign-up sheet in the Gathering Space. If you have 
questions, you can call Yvonne OôBrien 612-269-0850. 

Virtus Session 
St Maryôs will be offering a live Virtus session  Thursday, 
March 28 from 6-9pm. If you are a new confirmation men-
tor, thinking about helping with any church ministries such 
as being a Faith Formation teacher, sub or helper; helping 
with the Fall Festival, Childrenôs Vacation Bible School or 
just want to find out more about protecting children and vul-
nerable adults please join us!!  Sign up is available on line at 
Virtus.org.   

Remember Rebuild Renew 
Thank you to these wonderful volunteers who helped load 
the scaffolding on Thursday, Feb. 28th.  The painting in the 
Church is nearly complete!  Next up...hanging the new light 
fixtures, flooring and install new carpeting.   

A huge to everyone who participated in 
this years Table Affair!  To the creative 
hosts and their quests, to all that donated 
beer and wine for the raffle, and those who 
purchased tickets. A grateful thank you to 
the ñcowsò for the extra effort in the flow-

er sales! Thank you to Deb Fall and the youth for volunteer-
ing your time to help serve the meal and to the Waverly Ca-
f® for the delicious menu! Thank you! This years profit was 
$1,486. The money will be used to purchase new mulch for 
around the church and the remainder will go to VBS. 

LENTEN DAY OF CENTERING PRAYER & 

LECTIO DIVINA 

Date:  March 13, 2019 (9:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m.) 

Presented by:   Fr. James Deegan, OMI 

  Sr. Brenda Rose Szegedy, OSF 

Retreat Fee:   $40.00 per person (includes lunch) 

 

HEALING RETREAT FOR MEN & WOMEN 

Theme:  ñThe Spirit Renews the Churchò 

Date:  March 15 ï 17, 2019 

Presented by:  Fr. Richard McAlear, OMI   

Suggested Offering:   $175.00 per person (includes 

$30.00 deposit to reserve a room) 
 
Contact information: Christ the King Retreat Center, 
621 First Ave South, Buffalo, MN; 763-682-1394;  
christtheking@kingshouse.com    
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Word And Sacrament Calendar Events 

Scripture Verse of the Week 
The devil said to him, "All this will be yours, if you worship 
me." Jesus said to him in reply, "It is 
written: 
You shall worship the Lord, your 
God, and him alone shall you serve." 
- Lk 4:6a, 7-8 
 
 

Tuesday,  March 12 
    6:00 pm Alpha  
Wednesday, March 13 
   1:00 pm Bible Study 
   Home-based Gr. 1-6 
   6:30 pm Class Grades 7-9 
   6:30 pm Gr. 2ð1st Reconciliation rescheduled 
Friday, March 15 
   4:30 pm Stations of the Cross 
   5:00 pm Soup Supper 
Sunday, March 17ð2nd Sunday Lent 
   St. Patrickôs Day    
    9:15 am Class Grade 10  
   Childrenôs Liturgy @ 10:30 Mass 
Tuesday, March 19ðSt. Joseph 
   1:00 pm Senior Cards 
   6:00 pm Alpha  
   6:30 pm Finance Committee  
Wednesday, March 20 
   1:00 pm Bible Study 
   6:30 pm Class Grade 7-9 
    Home-based Gr. 1-6 
Friday, March 22 
    4:30 pm Stations of the Cross 
    5:00 pm Soup Supper 
Sunday, March 24ð3rd Sunday Lent 
    No Class Gr. 10 
    Childrenôs Liturgy @ 10:30 Mass 

Weekly Offering-Current 
March 3, 2019 
Sunday Collection éé.é..$9,058 
Food Drive éééééé.12# 
 
Weekly Offering-Previous 
February 24, 2019 
Sunday Collection éé.é..$5,411 
Food Drive éééééé.30# 

Readings for the Week of March 10, 2019 
Sunday:   Dt 26:4-10/Ps 91:1-2, 10-11, 12-13, 14-15 [cf. 
15b]/Rom 10:8-13/Lk 4:1-13 
Monday: Lv 19:1-2, 11-18/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15 [Jn 6:63b]/Mt 
25:31-46 
Tuesday: Is 55:10-11/Ps 34:4-5, 6-7, 16-17, 18-19 [18b]/Mt 
6:7-15 
Wednesday: Jon 3:1-10/Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 18-19 [19b]/Lk 
11:29-32 
Thursday: Est C:12, 14-16, 23-25/Ps 138:1-2ab, 2cde-3, 7c-
8 [3a]/Mt 7:7-12 
Friday: Ez 18:21-28/Ps 130:1-2, 3-4, 5-7a, 7bc-8 [3]/Mt 5:20
-26 
Saturday: Dt 26:16-19/Ps 119:1-2, 4-5, 7-8 [1b]/Mt 5:43-48 
Next Sunday: Gn 15:5-12, 17-18/Ps 27:1, 7-8, 8-9, 13-14
[1a]/Phil 3:17ð4:1 or 3:20ð4:1/Lk 9:28b-36 

Parish Calendar/Mass Intention 
First Sunday of Lent 

Monday, March 11 
   8:00 a.m. Mass ................................................... Military 
Tuesday,  March 12 
   8:00 a.m. Mass .......................... ÀVern & Ron Bakeberg 
Wednesday,  March 13 
   8:00 a.m. Mass ....................... ÀWanda & John Caviezel 
   2:00 p.m. Pro Life Rosary in Adoration Chapel 
Thursday,  March 14 
   5:00 to 5:20 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
   5:30 p.m. Mass .................................. ÀDwaine Altringer 
Friday, March 15 
   8:00 a.m. Mass .............................. Dan Herbst (Healing) 
 
Masses for  2nd Sunday of Lent 
Saturday, March 16 
    3:30 to 4:30 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation   
    5:00 p.m. Mass ......................... ÀPaul & Elaine Salonek 
Sunday,  March 17 
    8:00 a.m. Mass .............................................. St. Maryôs 
    10:30 a.m. Mass ........................... ÀGale & Ray Posusta 
    
 
 
 

KC Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday, March 24 from 8am to 11am 

Waverly K.C. Hall 
Takeout's Available 

Proceeds donated to Student Scholarships. 

St. Joseph Novena 
The Catholic prayer, "An Ancient Pray-
er to Saint Joseph, is considered a pow-
erful novena (recited for nine straight 
days) to Saint Joseph, the foster father 
of Christ.ò Novena prayer is for 9 days, 
starting March 10.  Prayer cards are in 
back of church. 
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Remember In Your Prayers 
Ron Miller, Greg McBroom, Pat 
Schaar, Christy Schaar, Isabella Yager, 
Kenneth Jasper, Nancy R., Val LePage 
(Pooch), Michael Schmidt, Sharon B., 
Elaine W., Margo W., Sally W., Tom 
B., Laura T.,  Cliff Mankenberg, Willie 
Anderson, Mary J. Marquette, Greg 
Marquette, Brinlee Dongoski, Bea 
Gagnon, Piper M., Tommy Peterson, 
Drew G., Irene Woitalla, Daniel 
Entinger,  Marla Gmach, Charlotte B., 
Jeff Voigt, Luis Larios, Alice Theisen, 
Fred P., Jade P., Janice (LePage) 
Lundberg, Robert Laurent, Shelly 
Hirsch, Bonita Turner, Dan Werner,  
Jerry Borrell,  Jean Courteau, Matthew 
Rau, Greg LePage, Behr Vogelpohl, 
Cory L., Joe Pryatel, George Schaar 
 

Prayer Corner  

Please call Parish Office @ 763-658-4319,   
ext. 32 if you would like to add yourself, a 
family member, or friend to the prayer corner. 
Names will appear for one month.  

Seminary Application Launch Window 
Director of Vocations Father David Blume is currently meeting with men apply-
ing to be considered for acceptance as archdiocesan seminarians for Fall 2019. If 
you or someone you know is discerning the priesthood and would like help with 
their next steps, please have them contact Father David Blume at 
frblume@stthomas.edu or 651-962-6890. 

Leading with Faith Awards - Nominate someone today! 
Deadline for nominations is March 29 

Do you know a great Catholic who is in a leadership position at his/her place of 
business? Tell us, and weôll tell everyone else! Nominating is easy. The online 
and printable nomination forms and Archbishop Hebdaôs video invitation at 
TheCatholicSpirit.com/LeadingWithFaith. The annual Leading with Faith 
Awards will be presented at a luncheon with Archbishop Hebda on Friday, Au-
gust 10 at University of St. Thomas. Any questions, contact Mary Wiebusch, 
651-251-7709 or wiebuschm@archspm.org. 

Beautiful Liturgical Music 
We regret to say that the David Haas concert is cancelled. Unfortunately due to a 
personal medical issue we were informed this past week that David Haas will not 
be able to hold his concert here at ICC on the 13th of March. We are hoping to re
-schedule at a later date. If you already purchased tickets, Ruth Peterson will be 
contacting you regarding refunds.   

Quilt Bingo 
The Council of Catholic Women and Knights of Columbus from the Church of 
St. Henry in Monticello are hosting a Quilt Bingo. $15 for first card and $10 for 
additional cards per person.. March 31 from 1:00 to 4:00 pm and doors open at 
noon to preview quilts. Event takes place Little Mountain Elementary School, 
9350 Fallon Ave., Monticello. All are welcome to come! 

40 Days for Life Twin Cities Lent 2019 
March 6 ï April 14, 6 a.m. ï 6 p.m., Sidewalk/Planned Parenthood, 671 Vandal-
ia St., St. Paul. Pro-Life Action Ministries invites all to join us in this interna-
tional movement of prayer and fasting, peaceful vigil and community outreach to 
end abortion. Please register at https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/st-
paul/ or contact brian.walker@plam.org or 651-797-6363. 

Four-Week Lenten Prayer of the Heart Workshop 
Tuesdays, March 19 ï April 9, 7 ï 8:30 p.m., Mary, Mother of the Church, 
Burnsville. This four-week Lenten Prayer Workshop will help you quiet your 
soul and enter more deeply into prayer. $40 per person and includes lectures, 
materials, large group Q&A and snacks. Questions? Contact Susanna Parent at 
651-291-4411 or parents@archspm.org. 

24 Hours for the Lord 
Friday, March 29, Noon. ï Saturday, March 30, Noon, Cathedral of Saint Paul, 
St. Paul. Join with the universal Church in this 24-hour celebration of the Lordôs 
mercy. Reconciliation will be offered around-the-clock for the faithful. There 
will also be perpetual adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. 
www.archSPM.org/24Hours 

Word Among US  
Word Among Us books  for Lent are 
available to take on the tables in back 
of Church. These books contain the 
complete Catholic Mass and daily 
meditations from March 6 to April 21.  
 
 

Rice Bowl 
CRS Rice Bowls are also available on 
the table in back of Church. Begin 
your Lenten journey with a gift to  
CRS Rice Bowl. CRS Rice Bowl is 
the Lenten program of Catholic Relief 
Services, the official relief and devel-
opment agency of the United States 
Conference of Catholic Bishops. 
Through CRS Rice Bowl, faith com-
munities in every diocese throughout 
the United States put their faith into 
action through prayer, fasting and 
almsgiving. Lenten alms donated 
through CRS Rice Bowl support the 
work of CRS in roughly 45 different 
countries each year. 25% of all dona-
tions to CRS Rice Bowl stay in the 
local diocese, supporting hunger and 
poverty alleviation efforts. 


